
 
  

Curricular Area Details 
Language and 
Literacy including 
French in P5-P7 
 

 
 

Listening and Talking- We will continue to develop our listening and talking skills this term. We 
will be taking part in class presentations, Show and Tell, Everywhere Bears Adventure, and 
sharing our learning. We will focus on answering questions as well as asking questions to gain 
further knowledge. 
Reading- We are excited to be starting our new phonics program, Read Write Inc. We will be 
starting to read, say, and write initial single sounds. The children can practice their sounds at 
home through Showbie. Once Showbie is set up we will notify Parents/Carers. 
We will continue to read with our P7 buddies on a weekly basis. So far this has been a very 
positive experience.  We will also continue with our weekly star stories. Through this, the 
children will develop a wide range of vocabulary and answer comprehension questions around 
each star story.  
Writing- This term we will focus on Recount writing.  After our weekly trips to the park, we will 
discuss our day and then write a recount. Children will be encouraged to draw a detailed picture 
and to discuss all the details. Through our minibeast topic, children will have plenty of 
opportunities to become scientists and researchers and will be observing, discussing, and taking 
notes. 
We will continue with the foundations of writing on a weekly basis.  
 

Mathematics and 
Numeracy 

 
 

This term we will consolidate our numeracy understanding around 2D and 3D shapes. We have 
already started addition and subtraction in class. We will also explore measurement and capacity 
in class and through outdoor learning. We will compare and describe lengths, heights, mass, and 
capacities. We will learn the appropriate vocabulary such as longer, shorter, taller, heavier, 
lighter, more and less. We will use a range of non-standard units to estimate and measure 
various objects. 

Interdisciplinary 
Learning  (IDL) 

This term our minibeast topic will allow us to explore science, maths, and expressive arts.  
 

Social Studies 
 

Through our topic, we will explore the natural environment in which different mini-beasts live. 

Sciences Through learning about mini beasts, we will learn about living and non-living things. We will 
observe and describe the habitats of various mini beasts and compare the features of habitats 
and mini beasts.  We will look at the different diets of the mini beasts. 
 

Technologies We will use our school iPads to research information about minibeasts, habitats, food, and plants. 

Religious and 
Moral Education 

This term we will be learning about various festivals and events such as Halloween, Guy Fawkes 
day, and Christmas. We will be preparing for our nativity which will be held on 13TH Dec.  

Health and 
Wellbeing  
 

We will continue exploring children's rights. This term our focus is on Article 16, 31 and 24.  
Through our daily mile and weekly sessions at the park, we will focus on building stamina and 
resilience.  This term we will also be engaging in Yoga sessions to help with focus, concentration, 
and relaxation. 

Expressive Arts 
 

Drama- Lots of role-play opportunities to help build confidence and language development. As 
part of our minibeast topic we will have a laboratory set up in the classroom and children will 
have plenty opportunities to become scientists, researchers and explorers. 
 
Art- We will continue with lots of paint work and junk modelling around mini beasts.  
 
Music- The children will take part in CREATE music lessons fortnightly with Mrs Thomas , 
focussing on musical patterns, listening to rhythm and rhyme.  
 
 

How you can 
help/Other 
Information 

Remember to dress your child weather-appropriate for park days and please give a small snack 
which will be easy to carry for your child. Preferably no tubs in case the tub gets left behind in 
the park. Parents/carers are welcome to join us for the walk down to the park as helpers. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
  

Dates for your Diary 
 

Family Halloween Party 
Monday 30th October – 3.30pm OR 5.15pm 
Anti-Bullying Week  
13-17th Nov - Make a noise about bullying  
EAL Sharing Learning Assembly 
Friday 17th November – 11.15am 
World Children’s Day  - RRS Steering Group event  
Dress Down Day  
Friday 24th November – Bring a chocolate donation  
Progress Reporting Meetings (Parents/Carers Night) 
Wednesday 29th November  
Family Chirstmas Party - Thursday 7th December  
Dress Down Day 
Friday 8th December – Bring a donation for tombola stall 
Term 2 Supertreat Assembly - Friday 8th December  
Nativity - Wednesday 13th December 
Christmas Fayre – Friday 15th December 
Whole school winter concert  
Wednesday 20th December 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       

Welcome to P1’s Newsletter 
 
Welcome to term 2’s curricular 
newsletter which is designed to keep 
you informed of the curricular activities 
that your child is covering this term. I 
hope this is helpful in letting you know 
what is coming up. You can follow our 
school/class on Twitter X : 
MrshahP1@ibroxprimary. 

 
 
If you have any questions or concerns 
about your child’s time in school please 
do not hesitate to contact us. The 
school number is 0141-427-0922 
 

. 
 

Rights Respecting School 
Last session, after successfully achieving our Bronze award 
for being a Rights Respecting School, we will now be working 
towards achieving our Silver. We have a steering group with 
both staff and pupils planning activities to support this. They 
organised a whole school themed week on Rights in Term 1 
which was a big success! Each month we will also be having 
a whole school focus on a different article of the United 
Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child (UNCRC). The 
focus articles for this term are :- 
October – Article 16  
November – Article 31   
December – Article 14 
More information can be found here - 
https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

   
    
 

Class Achievements 
 

Naufal Mohammed Rizky and 
Meerab Ahmed were our term 
1 Supertreaters. Well done to 
both of these pupils. 

Attendance   

At Ibrox Primary we work hard to ensure that our children receive the best 
education that we can give them through a varied and interesting curriculum. 

Attendance at school is the best way to ensure that a child is learning. We 
recognise that absence can be due to a variety of reasons, and we ask that 

you contact the school to let us know the reason if your child is unable to 
attend. If they are unwell, you can also contact the GCC absence line on 

0141-471-3710 or 0141-287-0039. 
We regularly monitor the attendance of children, and send home letters if their 

attendance falls below 90%. Where we continue to be worried, we invite 
parents to meet with us to discuss how we can work together to improve this. 
Our target is to have an average school attendance figure of above 90%. 

Last year our actual figure was 88.5%. We look forward to working with our 
families to try to achieve our target this session. 

Term 1’s average attendance = 94.44% Well done everyone! That’s above 

our target for the year. Here’s hoping we can keep this up all year. 

Class Information 
 

• Park days will take place every 
Wednesday. Remember to wrap 
up warm and wear suitable 
footwear.  

• Please bring back lending books 
from the class library every 
Friday. 

• Homework is given out on a 
Monday and should be returned 
on Friday. 

https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/

